
Hathersage Parish Council 

Recreation Committee

Minutes of the Recreation Committee Meeting held at the Methodist Lounge on 

17th May 2016
	Present:
	Councillors  K. Love; P. Mander; J. A. Marsden (chair); H Rodgers;  J. Wedgwood

	In Attendance
	A. Jones (Clerk) 

	001/16
	
	Apologies for absence were received from C. Wilkinson (Asst. Clerk); 

	002/16
	
	There were no variations to the order of business

	003/16
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	004/16
	
	There was no public participation

	005/16
	
	The minutes of the meeting of 19th April were approved and signed by the chair.

There were no matters arising.

	006/16
	
	Hard Play Area 

	006/16
	1.
	A site visit to Alfreton to inspect a MUGA installed at the school had been very useful.
The head teacher had been very impressed with the installation.

	006/16
	2.
	A quote of £31,365 from SPORTTOP was considered. It was noted that they required installation over 1 continuous visit, there were conditions about access, the surface was not suitable for toddlers crawling and there were issues over discolouration.

	006/16
	.3
	It was noted that Derbyshire County Council recommended Abacus, and it was commented that HPC does usually prefer to go with the DCC recommended supplier on the basis that DCC has wider knowledge and experience.

	006/16
	.4
	It had been considered if the fencing should be altered around the goal mouths before the MUGA installation but decided that the structural integrity of the overall fence would be compromised if any part of it was altered. It was decided that the fence should be completely renewed as a future project.

	006/16
	.5
	The use of the pool toilet facilities would be available to the installation team.

	006/16
	.6
	The Sports England Grant application has been rejected.

	006/16
	.7
	It was understood that there is already sufficient capital available, but this needs to be checked with the RFO. It was proposed that HPC be asked to approve the installation at the Abacus quote at the June HPC meeting.

	006/16
	.8
	Cllr Love will check with Abacus that the quote is still valid, check if a Dales Housing Grant might be available and also check if a cricket square would be considered suitable.

	006/16
	.9
	The football club has done some fundraising for the MUGA (in the £100s). There is a possibility of a car washing fundraiser at the fire station. This can be announced at the football presentation evening on 25th 

	006/16
	.10
	There has been a request for a memorial plaque for Aiden Bancroft to be put at the MUGA. The Recreation Committee would be sympathetic to a simply worded plaque.

	007/16
	
	Playing Field

	007/16
	.1
	Jonathon Slater had not realised he had been given the go-ahead to commence the new maintenance specification. He is now aware to commence, including levelling. He will roll it if the ground is friable enough, alternatively will rake. 

	007/16
	.2
	Cllr Rodgers has obtained a quote for £1,600 for 4m square artificial turf in the goal mouths. This to be considered by main HPC for a decision asap.

	007/16
	.3
	David Graham will advise Clerk which spec. Table Tennis Table to order. Countryside Maintenance to install. 

	007/16
	.4
	Fencing is complete.

	007/16
	.5
	Friends of the Playing Field Group.

The Rec Committee proposed the re-setting up of this group with the next generation of parent members. In the past the group has carried out fundraising for Play Equipment, litter picking, play bark filling. It was suggested that a Parish Magazine item be written asking interested parties to get in touch with Kat Love (mobile no.) (Clerk’s note – too late for Parish Council copy deadline. Will put in next Hathersage News.)
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	007/16
	.6
	Queen’s 90th Community Picnic Sunday 12th June, Take your own picnic, 2.30 pm – 5.00 pm Union Jack Flags. Clerk to send confirmation to Sarah Mappin.

	008/16
	
	Playground

	008/16
	.1
	Playground Report template wording is misleading and needs rewriting. All Rec Cttee members are to review the wording of the reports and send suggestions for amendments to Cllr Rodgers. The way they are completed at the moment looks like no inspection has been carried out.

	008/16
	.2
	Caretaker to be notified that all weekly reports are to be sent to reach Chris Wilkinson before the 3rd Tues of every month in time to be reviewed by the Recreation Committee.

	009/16
	
	Finance. It was considered that reserves should continue to be built up for future renewal of the MUGA fencing.

	010/16
	.1
	Memorial Bench.  A bench has been installed at the top of the playing field for Diane Stevens and a plaque in memory of her mother has been fixed. 

	010/16
	.2
	It was agreed to take to HPC main meeting a request for a policy to be developed on the future installation of benches in the village.

	011/16
	
	Next meeting confirmed as 21st June 2016. Location to be confirmed.

	012/16
	
	Items for June agenda - NoMow

	
	
	The Meeting closed at 20:15
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